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Laura Humphries, Parish Life & Stewardship Director

Grateful Stewards
of God’s Gifts . . .

BLUE CHRISTMAS SERVICE
Wednesday, December 19

6:30 p.m.
Holy Souls Church

Scripture Readings   •   Hymns
   Solemn Candle Lighting in Remembrance of Your Loved Ones

Come join us!

Mary said, “Behold, I am the handmaid of the Lord. May it be done to
me according to your word.” Lk 1:38

That was some stretch of faith Mary faced—that not only was an older
relative pregnant, but that without having relations with a man, Mary
herself would become the mother of God’s son. She didn’t demur, didn’t
ask for time to weigh her options. Mary simply submitted to the Lord’s
will.

The stretches we face may be less dramatic but no less difficult for us.
We’re asked to put concerns about our own lives in the Lord’s hands.
We’re asked to turn over our dreams for our children and trust in him.
We’re asked to believe his plan for us and the world is better than
anything we could come up with. In short, we’re asked to have the
same faith as a young girl, albeit one born without original sin. Can we
do that?                                                        An excerpt from Living Faith

Courage and faith; words with lots of meaning. Maybe not words with
lots of letters or difficult to spell but most times it can be difficult to live
their meaning. We need courage from the time we are a small child for
our first shots to riding our bike without training wheels and faith that
Dad or Mom won’t let us fall. We need courage sometimes to get out of
bed, just knowing what is in store for us that day. But the most important
time we need courage is to have the faith to believe that God knows
what is best for us. Trusting that God will provide for us, taking that leap
of faith because we know it is the best course, the one that God wants
us to follow even if it means going against what others think we should
do. Faith is not just going to mass on Sunday, it is living as Jesus
wants us to live, making choices that he wants us to make and resting
assured that he will provide. Faith and courage go hand in hand.

Our prayer life says a lot about our faith in Jesus; do we commit to daily
prayer? Do we spend quiet time with him? Do we read the Bible?
Spending time with Jesus helps us strengthen our faith and will lead us
to where he wants us to be. We must not short change ourselves, we
must make good use of our prayer time, it will bring us closer to God’s
love for us; what could be wrong with something so wonderful as that?
Make time, we will be glad we did.

Encounter Jesus, Serve Others

The Shrine of
Our Lady of

the Holy Souls

The Shrine of Our Lady of the Holy Souls has
niches where the photos of our deceased loved
ones are placed. The chapel is a place of prayer
for our loved ones, uniting our prayers as a
community with the prayers of Mary our patron
and all the saints of heaven.

You are invited to bring unframed photos to be
displayed. We have purchased frames and ask
that you bring  photos that are either 4” x 6” or 5”
x 7” as no other sizes can be accommodated.
Please bring photos to Church Office.

When you visit the shrine, you may also light a candle
in remembrance of deceased loved ones. The candle
holder is located in front of stained glass window as
you enter the shrine.

Please be sure to thank the generous advertisers
in our bulletin. Through their participation, our
parish receives our weekly bulletin free of charge.
Also check out our web page sponsors.



Mass attendance,  December 1 & 2        1,040
Mass attendance,  December 8 & 9           952

Diocesan Special Collection –
  National Retired Religious Fund $       7,538

Weekend Collections –
 December 1 & 2 $     44,338
 December 8 & 9 $     71,475
Total December Collections $  115,812
Total Dec. Budgeted Collections $   250,000

Actual Collections (7/1/18 - 11/30/18) $    511,470
Budgeted (7/1/18 - 11/30/18) $    565,000
Amount in deficit of Budget                       $      (53,530)

Children’s Collection - December $         168

Maintenance Fund $        548
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COLLECTIONS/STEWARDSHIP UPDATE

The Catholic Diocese of Little Rock is committed to protecting
children and young people. If you are aware of abuse or have
been abused by clerics, Church volunteers or Church workers,
please contact the Vicar General for the Diocese of Little Rock
at (501) 664-0340 ext. 361, and the State of Arkansas Hotline

for Crimes against Children at 1-800-482-5964. For pastoral assistance please
contact the Victim Assistance Coordinators for the Diocese of Little Rock.
Drs. George & Sherry Simon at (501) 766-6001. Diocesan Offices: 2500 N.
Tyler Street, Little Rock, AR 72207.

Holy Souls This & That . . .

Thank you for supporting our church!

The collection at all Masses on Christmas Eve and Christmas
Day will be for the Clergy Welfare Fund.  This fund provides
retirement and health care benefits to retired and infirm
priests around our diocese.  Our priests spend every day of
their adult lives as humble and devoted servants, doing God’s
work and serving us until age or infirmity calls them to
retirement.  Your contributions to the Clergy Welfare Fund
make our priests’ retirement possible.  Please share with
them the generosity that they continue to share with us.

CHURCH NURSERY CLOSED
FOR CHRISTMAS & NEW YEARS

As a way for our nursery staff to celebrate Christmas and
New Years with their families, the church nursery will be
closed on December 24, 25, 31, and January 1.

Holy Souls Church Office will close for the Christmas Holi-
days on Wednesday, December 19. Holy Souls School
will close following the Festival of Lights on December 19.
We will reopen on Thursday, January 3, at 8:00 a.m. Dur-
ing this time, if you have a church emergency, please call
our answering service, 501-373-8600.

We wish everyone a Blessed Christmas and a Happy New
Year!

Dinner Tickets $30
Corporate/Group Tables $600

Order tickets online at www.holysouls.org
or in the Church Office.

33rd Annual

Sponsored by Holy Souls Men’s Club

Saturday, January 12
Allen Center Cafeteria

Dinner 5:00 p.m. till 8:00 p.m.
Fried Oyster Plates  ~  Peel ‘em & Eat ‘em Shrimp Plates

or Combination Plates

Shrimp & Oyster Dinner

featuring
An Evening at MONACO

After Party
Downstairs in the Gym

6:00 - 9:00 p.m.
Win Lots of Prizes
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OUR PARISHIONERS -- Sherry Wortsmith; Corky Zaloudek; Becky
Price; Robert Carter; Rita Barthol; Joe Kirchner; Issac Issac; Lillian Henriquez;
Mary Adney; Rob Mondy; Bob Skarda; Rosie Searle; Jessica Remsing;
Kate Evans; Wayne Thomisee; Benjamin Stuart; Charlie Baker; Louis
Caldarera; Ron Hoofman; Greg Sheard; David Brossett; Kay Lassiter;  Ashen
Glenn; Micki Fitzpatrick;  Judy Sims; Judy Caldarera; Glennabell McCumpsey;
Rita Williams; Kay Loss; Robert Fitzpatrick; Tina Pinter; Agnes Paquette;
Lucca Garcia; James Wilkerson; Wally Anger; Henry Schulte;  Everett Burnam;
Grace Nowak; Michael Claud; Kathryn Ragan; and Huxley Wolfenbarger.

OUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY MEMBERS -- Carl Calhoun; the
Jonathan Forte Family; the Petty Family; Dorothy Ehlebracht; Fr.
Richard Oswald; Betty Franzetti; Scott Helmbeck; Katie Ehemann;  Alice
Humphries; Gretchen Golden; Mike Burnam; Erik Skorski; Matt Kirchner;
Mitchell Rizer; Don King; Scott Snider; and Randy Noles.

THOSE WHO HAVE DIED -- Joanne Cooner, mother of Leslie
Cooner, and grandmother of Caroline Cooner, and Janet Jones
Conrad, mother of Becky Pillert, grandmother of  Christopher Pillert, and
sister of Bud Jones.

OUR SEMINARIANS -- especially John Marconi (Fr. John’s nephew),
Joseph Friend, and Alex Smith.

In order to keep our bulletin prayer list up-to-date for the sick, names will
remain on the list for four weeks. Then their name will be written in the
Book of Intercession where they will be remember during every Mass. To
continue for another four weeks, please call the church office.

That people, who are involved in the service and
transmission of faith, may find, in their dialogue
with culture, a language suited to the conditions of
the present time.

Petitions of the
Ministry of Praise

December,  2018
Pope Francis’

Intentions:

New Ministers of Hospitality
Don’t forget to be kind to strangers, for some who have
done this have entertained angels without realizing it!

                                                     Hebrews 13:2

We have a new hospitality ministry, and while we have
designated people as our ministers of hospitality, that
doesn’t mean we all can’t be hospitable. Here are three
tips/challenges in ways you too can be welcoming here at
Holy Souls:

1.  Be Willing to Walk Too often the guests end up
having to park somewhere on the far side of the
moon because the closer spots are long gone.
Take the parking spaces near the back and leave
the best parking spots for others.

2. Smile Like You Mean It A smile may be all a person
needs to feel welcome! Guests feel more at ease
when they see smiling people. You can resume
your somber expressions when you get home.

3. Invite Them Back When saying goodbye to a guest,
it’s a simple thing to say, “Thank you for being
here. We’d love to have you come again!” Many
people are looking for a place to belong. Let’s make
our church that place!

Come, Sit With Jesus
ADORATION

OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT

on Wednesdays

Every Wednesday
9:15 to 5:15 p.m.

 Thank You

DO NOT PARK
IN THE FIRE LANE

Please do not park in the fire lane -- anywhere there
are RED MARKS on the curb. If you park in those areas,
you might prevent someone you love from quickly receiving
the emergency help that they need.

Thank you to Funeral Luncheon Group C  members: Mel-
issa Angtuaco, Stephanie Byers, Tamara Ketter, Lynn Luther,
Dana Blubaugh, Vita Clements, Peggy Rogers, Carol Lantz,
Julie Fitz, Kay Lassiter, Agnes Bass, and members of Fu-
neral Luncheon Group B  for helping with the funeral lun-
cheon for the family of Virginia Fetzek.

Thank you to Ruth Goodhart, Sharon Berry, Alice Stuff,
Becky Binz, Susanne Stabnick, Cindy Uhrynowycz, Debbie
Jones, Kelly Pace, Kelly Ochoa, Margaret McGinness,
Megan Thornton, Jane Bregy, Cissy Skarda, Rachel Sievers,
Amy Bratcher, Lori Hoyt, Becky Neighbors, Roberta Cagle,
and Cindy Stabnick for helping with the funeral luncheon for
the family of Frances Berg.



REGISTRATION FOR NEW MEMBERS
Registration for new members is completed in the church office
or online by visiting our web page, www.holysouls.org. Please
contact the church office or go online at www.holysouls.org if
you have moved, changed your telephone number, moved
from your parent’s home or graduated from college.

RCIA
If you are interested in becoming Catholic, please call Samantha
Denefe at 501-663-8632 or email sdenefe@holysouls.org.

RETURNING CATHOLICS
If you are interested in returning to the Catholic Church, contact
Samantha Denefe at 501-663-8632 or sdenefe@holysouls.org.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturdays from 2:30 to 3:30pm and Wednesdays before First
Friday from 4:30 to 5:00pm or call the church office for an
appointment.

CHURCH VISITS
The  Church is open from 7am-4pm (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday,
& Friday). Please enter through the chapel door after 9am. On
Wednesday, the Church is open from 9am till after the 5:30pm
Mass. Adoration is on Wednesday from 9am till 5pm.

BAPTISM
Baptisms are scheduled on an individual basis.  Please call
the church office for more information.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
Contact the church office a minimum of six months in advance.

HOSPITAL STAYS
Please call the church office if you or someone you know is in
the hospital. We want to visit you and pray for you while you
are in the hospital.

NURSERY
The Nursery is available in the Parish Hall for your young
children (age 5 and younger) for all regular weekend Masses.
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Around the Diocese . . .

Do not be conquered by evil,
but conquer evil with good.

                             (Romans 12:21)

IS GOD CALLING YOU? Join us for the annual “Come and
See” Diocesan Priesthood Discernment Retreat on Decem-
ber 28 to 29 at St. John’s Catholic Center, Little Rock. It is for
men ages 16 and older. This retreat is designed to help par-
ticipants explore more deeply a possible calling to the dioc-
esan priesthood. For additional information, visit www.dolr.org/
vocations. Deadline to register is Dec. 21st.

A CHRISTMAS GIFT FOR MARRIED COUPLES:
Couples....... want to give each other something really special
this Christmas? How about a gift filled with Romance and
Excitement? That’s just the beginning of what you will receive
on a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend.  The next
weekends are at Subiaco, Arkansas, February 15-17, 2019
and Memphis – Our Lady Queen of Peace Retreat Center,
June 7-9, 2019.  Space is l imited.  Apply online at
www.arkansaswwme.org/apply or contact Leah & Ben
Brewer 501-733-1235 or email apply@arkansaswwme.org.
For Christmas discount use promo code eb2019 for 25% off
the application fee.

It’s that time again – the dreaded exam
time of year.  The Benedict House will
be open for COFFEE, COCOA and
CRAMMING, this week, Monday,

SENIOR HIGH CYM (GRADES 9-12)

18, 2-6 pm.  It will be a warm and quiet place with snacks
while you prepare for your tests.

December 17:  2-6 pm, & Tuesday, December

Make plans NOW to attend the WEEKEND
FOR LIFE, January 19-20 overnight at the
DoubleTree Hotel downtown.   The fee is
usually $55 but Holy Souls CYM will pay
$10 of the cost, changing their price to $45.
There is also scholarship money available.
It’s a GREAT weekend!  Speaker, dance, games/activities,
Eucharistic Procession, Mass for Life. REGISTER NOW!

CYM Stations of the Cross: Friday, March 9.
Mr. Hebda will be working with the youth
interested in participating in this – personal
writing and/or reading of Stations.

 MOVIE NIGHT, ANYONE?  Check the
bulletin over the Christmas holiday  for a
possible movie/game night after Christmas
Day.  Text or call Denise if you are interested!

Our first meeting back in 2019 is Thursday, January 10!
Meet from 6-7:30 pm for dinner, prayer, and discussion on
“bullying,”

MIDDLE SCHOOL (GRADES 6-8)

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

Become a part of a great charitable organization and
make a difference not only in your life, but in the lives
in your parish and community by giving back. Please
call Pete Stabnick at 663-2032 for more information
about Knights of Columbus Council 812.

for Catholic Men
18 years and older

Plan now for our Spring Day of Service,
Saturday, February 23.  The schedule is being
planned now.  Come for part or all of the day!



To read the daily reading online, go to www.usccb.org/nab/today.shtml
Monday, December 17 Is 35:1-10; Ps 85:9-14; Lk 5:17-26

7:00 a.m. Mass Special Intention for Scott & Cindy Barr by Roberta Cagle
Tuesday, December 18 Is 40:1-11; Ps 96:1-3, 10ac, 11-13; Mt 18:12-14

7:00 a.m. Mass Special Intention for Tom & Jennifer Buckner by Roberta Cagle
Wednesday, December 19 Zec 2:14-17; Jdt 13:18bcde, 19; Lk 1:26-38

5:30 p.m. Mass Giorgio Mancino by Michela Palmieri
Thursday,  December 20 Is 41:13-20; Ps 145:1, 9-13ab; Mt 11:11-15

7:00 a.m. Mass Intentions of Parishioners
Friday, December 21 ST. PETER CANISIUS - Is 48:17-19; Ps 1:1-4, 6; Mt 11:16-19

7:00 a.m. Mass Intentions of Parishioners
Saturday, December 22 Sir 48:1-4, 9-11; Ps 80: 2ac, 3b, 15-16, 18-19; Mt 17:9a, 10-13

4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Pat Henry by Alice Henry
Sunday, December 23 FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT - Zep 3:14-18a; Is 12:2-6; Phil 4:4-7; Lk 3:10-18

8:00 a.m. Mass Danny Graves by Lawrence Graves
10:30 a.m. Mass Intention of Parishioners
5:30 p.m. Mass Robert Flynn by The Flynn Family

Mass Intentions may be offered for the Repose of the Soul of a deceased loved one or for healing, a special occasion,
or a special intention for yourself, a family member, or friend. Please contact Cindy in the Church Office for more information.




